# Just so you'll know...

## Willow Canyon First Ward

August 1995

#### **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

Aug 6 Fast Sunday Aug 8-11 YW Girls' Camp Aug 9 Stake Blood Drive Aug 13 Choir Practice 3:30 pm Aug 14-18 Scout Camp Aug 19 Stake Temple Day Aug 19 Stake FUN Golf Tourn. Aug 19 Ward Life Center night Aug 20 Gregor Dzierzon Homecoming /Choir Aug 23 YW/YM Activity Aug 24 Trisha Johnson wedding Aug 27 Choir Practice 3:30 pm Aug 30 YW/YM Activity Sept 2 Stake Baptism Sept 16 Baptisms for the Dead 6 - 11 a.m.

Our Stake Presidency has requested that each of us participate, if we are eligible, in the Stake Blood Drive that is sponsored by IHC Blood Services. The date is Wednesday, August 9th from 3:00 until 7:45 p.m. at the Buttercup Chapel. If you have any questions about whether you are eligible to donate, please call 321-5433 to ask questions. Your efforts are needed and will be greatly appreciated!

Be sure to sign up for the FUN Golf Tournament for anyone who would like to golf, to be held the morning of Saturday, August 19th. For more information contact Lori Hanson or Perry and Jana Tucker.

It has been requested that xerox copies of more than 20 copies not be done in our ward Library. Our poor copy machine has been sadly over-burdened. Do your large copying jobs outside and save your receipts.

Family Summer Party on
Saturday Aug 19th from 8 p.m. to
12 p.m. at the Life Center. We
have it reserved all to ourselves!
There will be swimming,
basketball, racket ball, exercise
equipment and a hot tub. It will
all be FREE and refreshments
will be provided. Come join the
ward members for a great time!

#### WARD CHOIR

The choir practices every Sunday afternoon, except for Fast Sundays, at 3:30 p.m. in the Chapel. Everyone is invited to be a member of the choir. We'd love to have you join us.

Welcome home to Gregor Dzierzon from his Mission in Switzerland. We look forward to his talk on Sunday the 20th.

#### MISSIONARY ADDRESSES

Elder Blake W. Allen P.O. Box 380 Baguio City Benguet, Phillippines 2600

Elder Wesley Arnold MTC Mailbox #183 Can-Mon 0926 2005 North 900 East Provo, Utah 84604-1793

Elder Richard Clegg c/o Pres. Gary Dee Kennedy Caixa Postal 46031 04046-970 Sao Paulo SP Brazil

Elder Brian Frederickson Caixa Postal 284 Sanhor Do Bonfim - BA CEP 48970-000 Brazil

Elder Brett H. Johnson 1506 Washington Street Beaufort, South Carolina 29902

Elder Kasey Kershaw 15 Dias Court El Sobrante, California 94803

**Elder Todd Lesher** 119 F Ivey Road Graham, North Carolina 27253

Elder Craig Woll Argentina Neuquen Mission c/o Pouch 50 East North Temple Salt Lake City, Utah 84150

#### HAPPY BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO THESE WARD MEMBERS:

Aug 2 Nathan Nydegger

Aug 5 Gayle Hansen

Aug 5 Chin Lau

Aug 5 Ashley Olsen

Aug 6 Al Walkenhorst

Aug 7 Claudia Hanson

Aug 7 Emily Ann Jackson

Aug 8 Rex Cook

Aug 9 Darrell Clegg

Aug 10 Lavurne Johnson

Aug 17 Alicia Baker

Aug 18 Jacob Southworth

Aug 19 Lindsay Davis

Aug 20 Christian Arnold

Aug 22 Aimee Allen

Aug 22 Brooke Allen

Aug 22 Bryan Baarz

Aug 22 Jamee Meadows

Aug 22 Florence Nunley

Aug 23 Mele Valdez

Aug 25 Teri Rousseau

Aug 26 Lori Hanson

Aug 27 Jane Haight

Aug 29 Blake Allen

Aug 30 Gerald Shurts

#### **NEW WARD POSITIONS:**

Stefan Wells - ward Exec. Sec.

Shawn Mills - Weblos Leader

Merrill Scott - Scout

Advancement Chairman

Kristy Jones - Primary Worker

Mike Jones - Cub Pack Leader Brother & Sister Richards will arrange for Sacrament

Meeting prayers

May our Heavenly Father bless us with an appreciation of His sacrifice; may our lives reflect our gratitute.

-Thomas S. Monson

# CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE WARD MEMBERS:

Patricia Johnson and Randy Tate will be married on August 24.

Sherylanne Adamson and Greg Salyards will be married on September 8.

Jessica Jenkins and Kyle Swensen will be married on September 21.

David and Debbie Olsen had their third baby, Jacob David on May 24th.

Tonya and Brett Loertscher (and grand-parents John and Nancy Williams) had their new baby boy on July 6th.

Matt and Holly Johnson Rasband had a baby boy they named Tyler. He is the fourth grandchild for Terry and Jane.

Multiple congratulations must be noted for Kelly Ricks and her numerous awards and achievements in music. She is currently attending an International Music Camp in North Dakota. Her list of musical accomplishments is amazing, and all this while still getting 4.0 grades in high school! It's gratifying to see young people so talented and dedicated to doing their best efforts.

Congratulations, too, to Shannon Ricks who has been attending the Ballet West Conservatory Camp for which she had to audition before being invited to join. We also would like to applaud the accomplishments that Daniel Murri has been doing. He recently won the "Best of the Show" in the Jr. Federal Duck Stamp Contest. His painting then went to the National Competition and he took second place of all fifty state entries. As his reward for his efforts he will receive a trip to Washington D.C. along with one parent, as well as his art teacher. He's also had two of his illustrations printed as magazine covers.

Since it's so nice to hear good things about young people, or we older ones too, please contact Dorothy Mahler at 571-2354 whenever you have interesting items to share with the ward.

The summer schedule for

### Legacy

has begun and continues through September 4th.
Show times will be at 9:30 a.m., 10:45 a.m., 12 noon, 1:15 p.m., 2:45 p.m., 4 p.m., 5:15 p.m., 6:30 p.m., 7:45 p.m., and 9 p.m.
For advance and same-day ticket reservations call 240-4383.

If you are interested in joining the local camp of the Daughters of Utah Pioneers, they meet in our Relief Society room on the second Wednesday of each month at 1:00 p.m.